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September 2, 2009 
 
 

CIRCULAR LETTER TO ALL MEMBER COMPANIES 
 
 

    Re: Water Damage Exclusion 
Special Provisions – North Carolina 
Homeowners Policy Program HO 32 32 
Dwelling Policy Program DP 32 32 
Revised Forms 

 
The Commissioner of Insurance has recently approved revised Endorsements HO 32 32 and 
DP 32 32 Special Provisions – North Carolina.  The Endorsements are revised to replace the 
current Water Damage Exclusion in the base Homeowners and Dwelling Policy Programs.   
 
For your convenience, please find attached revised copies of Endorsements HO 32 32 and 
DP 32 32 with the above approved changes. 
 
The revised HO 32 32 and DP 32 32 become effective in accordance with the following Rule 
of Application: 
 

This revision becomes effective with respect to all new and renewal policies  
effective on or after March 1, 2010. 

 
Please see to it that this circular is brought to the attention of all interested personnel in your 
Company. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
F. Timothy Lucas 
 

      Personal Lines Manager 
FTL:dms 
 
Attachments 
 
P-09-20 
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